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Upcoming School/Parish Events School Staff Contact
October 2 - Youth Night (grades 5 and up) ‘IJ:athfar A[!ar} - pastor@stjohnedgar.org §t'qhn?d a_r-?]r ;
October 6 - NO SCHOOL - Teacher essica Halvorsen - principa @_ stjohnedgar.org

In-Service Juan Martinez - secretary@stjohnedgar.org

Kris Riehle - kriehle@stiohnedgar.org
Catherine Martinez - cmartinez@stjohnedgar.org

October 9 - Hearing and Vision Screening
October 11 - Fall Picture Day - 9:00AM

October 18 - Youth Group Potato Bake oy Baup - !haupt@stlohnedqar.orq
Jean Lemmer - jlemmer@stjohnedgar.org
October 19 - Parent/Teacher Conferences :
: ] Brenda Werner - bwerner@stjohnedgar.org
FAYIEInio7e00;pm Jane Bergs - jbergs@stjohnedgar.or
October 21 - NO SCHOOL - Teacher gs - [DeIgSis ONNedqar.ord
: Ashley Michlig - amichlig@stjohnedgar.org
In-Service : :
- Parent/Teacher Conferences June Wozny - jwozny@stiohnedgar.org
: _ Lois Wierzba - lwierzba@stjohendgar.org
10:30 am to 3:00 pm - : :
October 29 - Trunk or Treat Baylie Nieder - bnieder@stjohnedgar.org
grobslver o Ll Julie Seubert - jseubert@stjohnedgar.org
Hot Lunch Program Volunteer Sign-up
Hello from the Lunchroom!! As more of our fundraisers and volunteer
| would like to say a "BIG THANK YOU" for all | | opportunities come up, please make sure to sign
Of you who have Volunteered to help |n the up A" he|p 1S appreCiated!! Please See the email

kitchen and lunchroom, we are always looking | | for the link to sign-up.

for you to join the team. Also thank you for the

fresh vegetables and fruit that have been =5 % g
donated, they are very much appreciated. The o0 = .. - % - >
school year is off to a good start, the kids are "= = SERVICES Z = = 1 p <2
good eaters, | don't have a lot of leftovers and cS H ELPING SgEseect=__
very little is being thrown away. We have "stop CHARITY - \JO LU NTEER =
and go lights" indicators in the lunchroom to COMIMUNITY ===
remind kids to keep our voices down. The new CONTRIBUTION & > &TEAMWOHK
walk-in cooler and freezer are being utilized and} =il oS 2 s

D

becoming a great asset. Please reach out to my

school email, jseubert@stjohnedgar.org if you
have concerns, questions and or comments.
All of you are very much appreciated!

Ms. Julie

Serooqy’s Candy Bar Sale
The Seroogy’s candy bar sale is beginning! Please
make sure to sign up for selling candy bars at
weekend Masses at St. John’s and Holy Family.




UPCOMING EVENTS

Youth Night
5:30 - 7:00 pm Oct
Meeting in Youth Room 2nd

O t FULLY LOADED
CT BAKED POTATO = TACO BAR

4:00 pm - 6:30 pm
1 8 SJ Church Dining Hall

FALL LEAF BAKING g4

Archangel Youth Group and their families will be helping their ; B
friends and neighbors in the community by helping rake leaves. 2 1 :
Meet at SJ Rectory at 10:00 am Lunch served for you at 1:00 pm W‘&;
All are welcome to help! Bring rakes & bring your kids too! o

B e

Car Sign Up
Required by

Wednesday,
Oct 25th

Contact Jenna to sigh up:
Text at 715-218-7170
or email:

jennamartin6@amail.com

Jeau Vesperi Family Night
Ui i wigt) Scan here to visit

S 5 30 7 oo pm our website
| Meetmg in S§J Dining Hall & !‘:si,iEl
: “Jesu Vesperi” - Evening with Jesus 'gf ’=§ ;:-*f . li.*f;fg fid




FULLY LOADED
BAKED POTATO = TACO BAR .

~

PT;ase sign up to help |

<
1))

Scan here for more

- info or to sigh u
We need YOUR help! i

We are looking for your donations of food, supplies & dessert
$ACOg, AND we need YOUR HELP PLEASE on Oct 17th & 18th
to prep, help serve and help clean up.

V g |
JALL LEAT BAKING VSN
Help your friends and QCJ ; ? "
ot C ]
prio drtinscheronny “&‘0 aal -

Bring your rakes and your

smiles for a fun moxningl
Saturday, Oct 2lst ~ Many hands make light work:
meet at 10:00 am at WE NEED YOUR HELPI

the St John's Rectory
- l,um:h at 12:30 pm

Call Nancy in our Parish Office to
sign up to help. 715-352-3011

} . ;

Youth and hair' families encouragg to help

)
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4:00-6:30 v._s\.

Dessert and Beverages also served!
Free Will Offering

(Suggested Offering: Adulis—$9.00; Children under HN{mm 00)

:,.~

St. JoAn Church Dining 3 oE#0
103 N 4% Ave, Edgar _ .,,.W,,.,,.W..M,..
Proceeds go to Axchangel Youth Grovp SR Eea
Carry outs available-715-352-3111 Ofgetetegss

%ﬁmcﬁ&wﬁ and Donate online at https://edgarcatholic.org/stj/
Online ordering available from Friday, Oct 13* thru Wednesday, Oct 18" at 1:00 pm




SPONSORED BY ST.JOHN'S PARISH AND
HOME AND SCHOOL ASSOCIATION

o SUNDAY. OCTOBER 29TH v
200eM-300PM

FOOD, MUSIC, PRIZES & CANDY' \ae

ST, JOHN'S CATHOLIC CHURCH PARKING LOT
103N 471H Ave, EDBAR WI 54426

PLEASE BRING A CANNED GOOD ITEM
FOR THE CIRCLE OF JOY

FOR QUESTIONS OR TO REGISTER A TRUNK, PLEASE
CONTACT JENNA MARTIN AT 715-218-7170 ORN"

EMAIL JENNAMARTIN6@GMAIL.COM




3K SEPTEMBER NEWS

Our year began with lots of smiles, new adventures and a few tears shed missing mom and dad.
The children have settled into a routine and are adjusting to three days of learning and fun.

Our first tasks were learning the expectations of our room as well as how to share, wait your
turn, and being patient with 17 little ones in our class. We have been enjoying toys and
activities in the room to help us learn and grow along with a variety of Centers. Each of the
Centers are areas that provide a range of learning from pretend play, discovering colors and
letters, developing fine motor skills, and a variety of opportunities to grow through play.

We have begun studying our letters with the help of our Letter Monster who only eats certain
letters and Allie the Alligator, our class puppet and friend, whom the children adore. Storytime
is a favorite with books like_Chica Chica Boom Boom, Brown Bear, Brown Bear, What Do You
See?, and Don't Push the Button. '

This month we have also read a little bit about St. Teresa of Calcutta and have learned one of
her quotes "Do small things with great love.” The children learned that something as small as a
smile on their face for someone else shows the light of Jesus. They also enjoy singing and
dancing to the song, "Shine Jesus Light."

We are looking forward to the days ahead of fall and discovering the beautiful colors and
blessings of the season.

Thank you to St. John parishioners for all your suppor‘r for our 3K program and giving these
children this great opportunity to grow in so many ways.




Hi Moms and Dadis!

123.ABCIH
Seplember has een offf to a great Beginning of his 2023-24 school with €he 4 yean-old
binderganton dlassroom! UWe have finally gotlon a whole month of school and everyone is
learning 10 much!

&cﬂ&yﬁo«%m&u&nm&wﬁ%m@&goﬁ@wﬂ%w,&%e, amfamgotw
“MONTHS O?mmumng.fﬂwefoweﬂegmwwafwngﬂow&mg
eﬁeﬁ'ﬂw&wfwwgyin%mm%ing.

Mc@a&m@eamaﬁwfmwﬂwﬂ%mu?m&wﬁﬁomgﬁuwaﬂaym.ﬁﬁm@mn
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&cﬁweeﬁmgz@awwwoﬁ%a%:ﬂaﬂef. Waaﬁnﬁe&oﬁ@%wuﬁfﬂﬁs, a, and T"
mwwegoffoaeameﬂege%v"m"&aﬂeowﬁoamp'ms WE KNOWY' that is
Poﬁec?inounc@wsmom.
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Hello from the KINDERGARTEN room! Happy first
newsletter! We are off to such a great start to the
school year. The students came in so eager to learn!
They are finally getting confident and comfortable with
the schedule this year.

In Reading, the students have talked about and
learned the letters Cc, and Oo. They are familiar with
both and are able to identify what sounds the letters
make. We have also met two new superkids friends,
Cass and Oswald. The students are learning what
each likes to do, and enjoy learning about those things!
For example, Cass likes to cook so we talked about
cooking and items in the kitchen.

In Math, the students reviewed and formed the
numbers 0-10. They have also been finding ways to
make 5. Lastly, we learned about comparing numbers.
We decided if groups were greater or less than another
group.

—
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In Religion, we are learning about Creation and how
God created everything, We have also learned how

we were all created in our own unique way! The D <
students came up with things about themselves that
are unique. This week we will practice bringing up
the gifts in church as the kindergarteners will bring ‘ V

them up in the month of October!

In Social Studies, we have been talking about rules,
working together, and problem solving. We
discussed how we need rules to know how to act.
For example, we have rules at home, school, and
church and they may be different everywhere we go,
but knowing them will help us know how to behave.
We talked about how we can work together- by
sharing and taking turns. Lastly, we talked about
) problem solving. We learned that we can solve some
problems on our own and some we may need an
adult to help us solve! The students then acted out

examples of how they would solve problems!







Hello from first grade! What a great
start to the year.

in Reading, the students reviewed
sight words that they learned in
kindergarten. They seemed to really
enjoy reviewing through playing
sight word memory match. They
'S also have been reading about the
superkids adventures! They had a
lot of fun learning the /ch/ sound
as they got to use our super secret 5
readers to uncover pictures whose |
names have the /ch/ sound.
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| in Math, the students have been
practicing their addition and
A subtraction skills. We started the year
i sorting shapes into different
. categories. We then answered
7 questions about our categories. The
students did a great job using tally
marks to show how many in their
categories. We have just started ,
solving story problems!

) The first graders have been bringing
up the gifts in church so far this
school year. They set a great example
for the kindergarteners.

-
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THS MoNTH ﬁKADE TWo

Almost one month of school is in the books
and we have been busy! We are off to a good
start in Math brushing up on our addition and
subtraction facts. We had fun building
combinations to equal 20 with our Math
Stackers. See the picture to the right! In ELA
we are learning more about the Superkids as
they begin Second Grade...just like us. We
have also been enjoying our SUPER
Magazine. We learned about some unusual
ice cream flavors...eggs & bacon, cactus are
a few, as well as some unusual animals...Have
you ever heard of a sea pig?

SEITEMBER 2023

@ EADE THO CREATORS

One of our favorite things to do is create
new things out of junk Mrs. Werner collects
for us that people would usually throw away.
The first thing we created was a Grade Two
Flag. Check out the photo to the left for
some of our creations.



INHEN 9£ADE ONE
SWITHUS)

Grade One spends a couple of hours with us each
day. We have Science, Social Studies, Religion,
and Resource Time together. In Science, we are
Aquarium Scientists exploring how animals and
plants survive. In Social Studies, we are learning
about Families and communities. We have been
busy in Religion celebrating Mary’s birthday,

learning about the Holy Trinity and doing different __I"
activities to get to know our Saint of the ‘ e oy
Month~St. Teresa of Calcutta. i Same
’
'

(TR RE
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We are very excited to be reading
lots of great books. Second Grade
is also taking AR tests on their
books and are off to a great start!
First Grade will start testing in the
Spring, but they are busy reading
the books in our AR section already.
The picture above shows us with the
best book we read so far this year.

We are learning that we have a superpower: The Power to Choose(P2C), and that
by using that superpower we can determine how our day will turn out. Ask us
about our friend Danny (from the book What Should Danny Do?)-we have been

helping him make choices and seeing how they change his day.



& g Happy Autumn from Grades 3&4! Our “Be a Saint” featured Catholic Sprouts Saint for the month
of September has been St. Mother Teresa of Calcutta. The challenges for the month with 8t. Mother
Teresa: learn and pray the Fragrance Prayer, give to the poor, print & display “T thirst” below a crucifix,
and begin each day with Jesus. Our Religion text, OQur Life With Jesus, starts us at the beginning of the
Bible in the book of Genesis and has us contemplating what Heaven is like. As in 1 Corinthians 2:9,
“What eye has not seen, and ear has not heard, and what has not entered the human heart, what God has
prepared for those who love him.” Although we know our ideas won't even come close to how amazing
Heaven is, here are our thoughts: Heaven is..more beautiful than mac ‘n cheese ~Evie, ..more fun than
playing football ~Jacob, ..better than gymnastics ~Ruthie, ..sounds better than food ~Kash, ..sounds better
than birds ~Memphis, ..happier than getting something you want for your birthday ~Sam.

Math 3 is solving situations involving repeated addition for an introduction to multiplication expressions.
ELA 3/4 topics have involved the four types of sentences and the minimum requirements of a sentence.
In Social Studies we have been preparing for our visit to the Little Red Schoolhouse with a variety of
resources {rom the MCPL. For Reading, what else would we be reading but Little House in the Big
‘Woods by Laura Ingalls Wilder?

Aside from looking forward to our visit to the Little Red Schoolhouse coming up this Friday, September
29, the 3/4 students have weekly events to look forward to. Tuesdays, we are happy to have Father Alan
teach our Religion class. Sometimes we get a chance to share a few jokes. We might be able to supply
Father with new material. Check with a 3/4 student sometime for the answers to: Why didn't the sun go
to college? Who is the leader of school supplies? Which school do surfers go to? Which school supplies
are tired? 'What did the little tree say to the big tree? Then on Wednesdays, we welcome the
Kindergarten for reading time. We can read to them, and sometimes they can even read to us! Mrs.
‘Werner even shared a cool app, Novel Fffect, with us that has a library of books that inserts sound effects
as you read the story. What fun' g Tl O -~ ZR 4

The mission of Saint John the Baptist Catholic School is to educate God’s children and promote Catholic values
through academic excellence and service to others.
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mMusic with grades 3 thru 8 didn’t mind multiple lessons on note values that involved apples as whole
notes. As long as tree blossoms are plentiful and survive spring weather, there are plenty of apples that can
come along to school for those annual note lessons. Next it’s on to naming notes and starting to enjoy our
favorite patriotic songs. We may find inspiration for more patriotic music at a US Marine Band concert that
will be at DC Everest on October 17. Please check out the information below and more by following the
links as well.

Information on "The President's Own" US Marine Band in our area was recently advertised! The Middle
School students may recall the March Madness we checked out last spring provided by the Marine Band.
If interested in this event, ticket requests started Sept 17 for up to 4 tickets. Follow the web address
below and review the info that follows.

https:/marineband.ticketleap.com/weston2023/

This concert is part of the 2023 U.S. Marine Band Concert Tour and is sponsored by DC Everest High School
Band Boosters. The concert is free, but tickets are required. Tickets are limited to 4 per request.

The Marine Band is America’s oldest continuously active professional musical organization. Founded in 1798,
the band has performed for every U.S. President since John Adams. Known as “The President’s Own” since
the days of Thomas Jefferson, the Marine Band’s primary mission is to provide music for the President of the
United States and the Commandant of the Marine Corps. In the style of the band’s 17th Director John Philip
Sousa, who initiated the concert tour tradition in 1891, Marine Band Director Col. Jason K. Fettig has chosen a
diverse mix of programs, from traditional band repertoire and marches to instrumental solos. Learn more
about the Marine Band: www.marineband.marines.mil

RESTRICTIONS
Tickets valid until 7:15 p.m.; open seating thereafter. No large bags or backpacks allowed.

The mission of Saint John the Baptist Catholic School is to educate God’s children and promote Catholic values
through academic excellence and service to others.
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The mission of Saint John the Baptist Catholic School is to educate
God's children and promote Catholic values through academic
excellence and service to others.

> MATH:

We have started our school
~ year with learning about
| volume. We began with
building rectangular prisms

'~ with unit cubes and have now

evolved into calculating
volume of various figures.

o5/6 ELA:

In ELA, students have been
learning about nouns and
have started writing their
personal narratives. We have
also begun our first novel
study with Gary Paulsen'’s
Hatchet. The students are
really enjoying Paulsen’s
writing!

5/6 RELIGION:

' 5/6 SOCIAL STUDIES:

In social studies we have begun |

with our ancient civilizations
curriculum. This included

learning about the basics of

geography before we started

- learning about Prehistory and |

ancient Egypt.

7/8 GEOGRAPHY:

- Geography is a new class this

year that we are able to offer

' since we have purchased a new |

interactive curriculum! The

students have been exploring |

the online component that

accompanies the textbook as we

have begun learning about
geograophy basics.

The Creed is the foundation to our Catholic Faith. That is

started out by learning the basics of the Creed and have
progressed on to learning about the Blessed Trinity, the
creation of Heaven, and the realm of Angels.

|
|
- what we are learning about in religion class this year. We

% been hard at work after their summer vacations and we have

already been busy learning a lotl

" Hello and welcome back to the new school year! The students have
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This Month In 7/8
i Homeroom

%] Whot a great start to the 2023-

5 2024 school year! I have been
SN proud of the leadership skills the
' 2l /8 students have shown to the

younger students. The 1/8

students are involved in Safety
Patrol, lunchroom clean up, the

Flagpole Assembly, and, their
favorite: Book Buddies with 4K!

Upcoming
School
Activities
uddies! Saint of the
"0 Month

Graveyard of
the Saints

Quiz Bowl
PRactice




Students have been making great strides
in Math this year. Sixth graders have
been learning about area, Tth graders
have been focusing on scaling figures,

ond 8th graders are learning about rigid

transformations.
In Science, 5/6 grade students are
learning about stars, the sun, and earth.

The /8 grade class is investigating the
inner planets for possible sighs of life.
Could Mars have supported life in the

past?

A Note From Ms.

wWozny

I hope you are enjoying the
beauty of the fall! I look
forward to all the exciting events
| coming up. We are planning a
fall field trip, Halloween is right
around the corner, and we will
probably do a little leaf raking!
It’'s o good time of the year to
get outside!

| https:l/edgorcotholic.org/st_u

=




CHEER AND HELP
YOUR FAVORITE TEAM!

U

MIDDLE SCHOOL IS WRAPPING UP
THEIR FLAG FOOTBALL UNIT WITH
SOME FRIENDLY COMPITITION!
NEXT WILL BE VOLLEYBALL.
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL IS
FINISHING UP THEIR JUMPING UNIT
AND WE WILL BE ONTO OUR
THROWING UNIT!
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